From: Terry and Pamela Yates
Sent: 25 October 2017 13:25

To: localplan

Subject: Escrick Neighbourhood Development Plan input from Littlemead Main Street

Dear sir or madam,

Escrick has sewage and drainage problems which are getting worse as more property is built and added to an out of date sewage and surface water system which has twice recently brought sewage up onto Main Street in front of No 73 and has then drained off through the surface water road Gullies into the Bridge Dyke or Stillingfleet Beck as it is known around here. This occurs several times each year. It needs capital investment by Yorkshire Water Authority to separate the surface water drains from the Sewage system AND this we believe is essential before any more development can/should take place. Street cleaning maintenance (road sweeper) appears to have been relaxed from the every 8 weeks it used to be which makes things worse and Gullies are only cleaned once per year. (They have just been done) Road sweeper is still needed.

A possible solution is to build a bypass around the west side behind the Parsonage and develop the infill between the A19 and the bypass thus creating enough profit to pay for the required upgrade to the existing sewage system as well as the new sewage infrastructure..

Yours truly,

Terry and Pamela Yates